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Ms. Tamar Khulordava
Chairperson of the Committee on European Integration
Parliament of Georgia

Dear Colleague,

Thank you very much for your letter of 28 June 2017 regarding the proposal to include into the agenda of
the LVIII COSAC meeting a new agenda point concerning the achievements and the future of the
Eastern Partnership.

I greatly appreciate the proposal and I share your opinion that it is a very important topic to discuss.
Unfortunately, we already have started our preparations for the LVIII COSAC Plenary meeting and we
have decided on the five agenda topics. Nevertheless the questions regarding the future of the Eastern
Partnership can be addressed during the debate on the future of European Union.

Also, during our Presidency we will be organizing several other meetings on parliamentary level. On 7-9
September 2017 Inter-parliamentary Conference for the Common Foreign and Security Policy and the
Common Security and Defence Policy (CFSP/CSDP) is co-organized by Foreign Affairs Committee and
National Defence Committee of the RNgikogu. One of the Conference topics is Eastern Partnership
where your proposed topic can be also addressed.

Therefore, I am sure that during the Estonian Presidency the achievements and the future of the Eastern
Partnership will be discussed.

I am looking forward to seeing you again in Tallinn.

Yours sincerely,

Toomas
Chairman of the European Union Affairs Committee


